FORT PAYNE CITY SCHOOLS

205 45™ Street NE *Fort Payne, AL 35967 © Tel: 256.845.0915

August 14, 2023
Dear Fort Payne City Schools families,

Many families have reached out to me and members of the Fort Payne City Schools administration
pertaining to a recent news story and related social media posts. In those posts, an individual identifies an
alleged threat made against her student. Unfortunately, the news story and the related social media posts
contain incorrect and confusing information. I value the privacy of our students, so I cannot provide
extensive details about how the District and school teams handled this incident. However, ensuring the
safety of our students, faculty, and staff is the most important thing my administration and I do each day.
As such, T wanted to share with you all the statement that I provided to the media concerning this
incident. It is included below. However, the long story short is that our team — working with Fort Payne
Police — investigated this incident when it occurred in late September/early October of 2022. The student
that made the threat did not intend or have the ability to carry out the threat. There were no other issues
between the students for the remainder of the school year.

The full statement to media is as follows:

Recently, a parent has been raising concerns about an alleged gun threat made against her student. The
incident that the parent is referencing took place last school year on Friday, September 30, 2022. On
Monday, October 3, 2022, the Fort Payne City Schools administration and the relevant school principals
worked with the Fort Payne Police Department to investigate this incident and to complete a threat
assessment. Through this investigation the school system learned that a student made a threat against
another student, but that the student did not intend to or have the ability to act upon the threat. As part of
this investigation, the Fort Payne Police Department visited the home of the student who made the threat
to confirm that the student did not have access to fircarms. Given that the threat was deemed not to be
credible or actionable, the school administration followed the student code of conduct and administered
discipline to the student. The school system is not aware of any other incidents involving these two
students.

As always, thanks for your support of our great school system, and please know that my team
will continue to take all threats of violence against any of our students seriously.
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